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Coordinator Comment

 I was reading an article about vegetables recently. The summation was that there is no genetic difference between a pumpkin, a gourd and a squash, all in the NAME. The article said, “If you are going to eat it, call it a squash; if you are going to carve it, call it a pumpkin; if you are going to decorate with it, call it a gourd.” That is part of the speech I often give persons new to a diagnosis or who have no diagnosis, just symptoms. Whatever disorder we are called, we have similar experiences and can share the knowledge.
 Save your vacation time for July 9-11, 2010 

Be sure to see the EXCITING news about 2010 conference AND the way you can select the 2011 location! -Pat H

“Get The Word Out” Campaign

As soon as the mailings labels arrive from the American Cleft Palate-Craniofacial Association, letters and brochures about Stickler syndrome will go out to about 1000 members of that organization. The specialists within that group that will receive our information include Oral/Maxillofacial Surgeons, Otolaryngologists, Pediatric Surgeons, Geneticists and Plastic Surgeons. 

A request has been submitted to the editors of PRISM newsletter, the newsletter of the American Association of Certified Orthopedists, to include an article about Stickler syndrome in an upcoming issue or run our Public Service Announcement. 

Thanks to Stella Mallon for submitting a request to the National Library of Medicine that they add Stickler syndrome to their listing of genetic connective tissue disorders on MedLine Plus, an on-line information service. This request is under consideration. 

Submitted by Jan Helfer

2010 SIP Conference

Plans are in the works for the Dallas area conference. We are meeting at the Hilton Garden Inn at the Dallas Airport. Plan now to join us!!! This year, as each year, we are doing a new event. We will have an afternoon of Stickler speakers. One will be Toni LP Kelner, who recently added Stickler syndrome into one of her books. (She is bringing a gift basket for a drawing.) Another is a member who wants us to understand a genetics lab. IF you want to be added to the speakers for this session, please contact Pat at sip@sticklers.org BTW, Toni will have books to autograph for those interested.

SIP SCHOLARSHIP

Dr. and Mrs. Stickler donated the start-up money for a fund to provide high school seniors, who have a diagnosis of Stickler syndrome, with a four year scholarship. Applications are available on line and are due June 15 each year. The winner is announced at the annual conference each year. Applications are on the SIP website. Donations are accepted for this fund. 

A Simple Way to Help

Anyone with an ophthalmologist who is a supporter of prophylactic retina laser or cryo surgery, please email jdhelfer@yahoo.com with the following information - 

Physician's Name:
Physician's Full Address:
Physician's Office Phone:
If you or a family member has had prophylactic surgery by this doctor, was it Laser or Cryotherapy?
Was the procedure done prophylactically on both eyes or on one eye following a detachment in the other eye?
What year was it performed?
What age was the patient at the time?
Your name, and let us know if it is OK to share that with someone interested in contacting your physician.

We will start a database of this info that can then be shared, upon request

MORE Conference Info

Guests can either call the hotel directly to make their reservations at 972-313-2800 (they will just make the reservation with the person that answers the phone at the hotel - that goes directly to our front desk) or they can book online if preferred.

Online reservations if preferred:

Go to http://www.dfwairportsouth.hgi.com/
Enter dates of stay on opening page next to hotel picture, then click “go”

Enter room reservation details,

Then room type/preference

Then on same page and under “Special Accounts”, go to “Group/Convention Code” and enter: SIP _

All set to make the reservation! 

MEET A SIP

“I was one of Dr. Stickler's original families that he researched in his discovery of our "uniqueness". At that time, we were told that only 5 families in the state had it, wow has that grown! Anyway, I was a small child at that time. I am 49 now. My mother & 2 brothers also have SS. My father did not. I have 2 children, both have SS in different severities. I have 3 grandchildren, of them only 1 has it.

I have had almost everything. I have the joint problems, and have had both knees replaced. I have finger joints fused and soon to have the thumb joint replaced. I have a hearing loss and hearing aids, but I don't wear because I get ear infections from the moisture build-up because of the ear tubes not being tilted enough to drain properly. I've had many retinal detachment repairs, cataracts, and glaucoma. I have RP and macular degeneration. I have been told there is nothing more to be done for my eyesight. Out of desperation and curiosity, I tried an alternative approach of micro acupuncture. It amazingly worked. I went from seeing 20/600 to 20/100 after only 5 treatments. I continue to do these treatments for maintenance. 

I am married to my HS sweetheart. We both attended the Wisconsin School for the Visually Handicapped (WSVH). Our daughter is 29 (SS) and our son (SS) is 16. Mandy has had many eye problems, but with corrections she sees pretty well. Our son has had no eye operations and only since Jr, High School has he needed glasses. Mandy has had many broken bones in her feet and ankles during high school. She is now having trouble with her back and knees. She is overweight and it complicates things. Marcus complains about leg pains, but the doctors have always said they were growing pains. If I had a dollar for each time I heard that one...lol.
 My youngest grandson, has SS and has that adorable round face and BIG eyes. He is 2 years old and has been wearing glasses for a year now. We are having the most awful time trying to find a pair of frames that fit his little bridge of a nose. If anyone has any suggestions, they would be much appreciated. I think he will have some more joint problems as he grows older. Time will tell.” - Lorie
2011

If you are wishing you could attend a Stickler Annual Conference, but wish it was closer to home, NOW is that opportunity. SIP will take your offer to help us hold a conference in your area. All we need is for you have contact SIP with a list of specialists that have you as a patient. We can find hotels, dinner, and other arrangements. We need your specialists to make a conference with. The list of nominee locations will be in the June newsletter. ALL of you will have the opportunity to vote for the 2011 location from this list. If votes are close, we will choose a location toward eastern United States, having been west and central last two years.

STICKLER CLINIC

Patients will need to book the appointment with Sandy Massalski: 617-726-1561. The patient has to pre-register with Mass. General Hospital to give billing information, and to get a hospital number.

Dr Liberfarb’s regularly scheduled clinic appointments are on Thursday afternoon from 1-5pm. She could see 3- 4 people. 

The patient needs to submit medical records in advance.
The Genetics Unit has a training program for physicians doing fellowships in Med. Genetics. Some of these "fellows" might want to participate in the clinic. 

The clinic is not free, but it’s a dream come true for persons with Stickler syndrome. Please make the call. This clinic will not stay open, unless we use it. 

NOTE about WEBSITE
“I did some updating on the web site recently and decided to glance at our archived newsletters. What a treat to revisit our start up years and see the names of volunteers that have helped build such a strong support group today.

I encourage you to review these old newsletters at:

          http://www.sticklers.org/old/sip/news.html

It was a “blast in the past.” - Rick Bishop

Organ and Tissue Donation

If you wish to donate any/all organs and tissue to the National Institutes of Health/National Institute on Aging (NIH/NIA) to further research on Stickler syndrome, then all you need to do is advise a family member of your desire. When the time comes for the donation to be made, the contact number to coordinate the donation is 1.410.350.3950 at the National Institute on Aging.

If you have a planned surgery, and would like to work with your physician to donate tissue for the NIH to study (and are not already a participant in the Connective Tissue Study being done by Dr. Nazli McDonnell et al), then complete the study questionnaire on the NIH study website (see link below), prior to your surgery, and contact the study to give informed consent. Submission of this form needs to occur several weeks prior to your surgery date to be able to arrange for everything on time. 

http://www.grc.nia.nih.gov/studies/ctd.htm
　

NIA STICKLER STUDY

Dr. Nazli McDonnell is the principal investigator for the Connective Tissue disorders study at the NIH. The study is located at the Baltimore campus at the National Institute on Aging. The study information can be found at:

http://www.grc.nia.nih.gov/studies/ctd.htm
On the website, you will see a sample consent form, as well as a downloadable medical history questionnaire. We are hoping that many of you are interested in participating in the study. 

If you wish to participate, please complete the questionnaire in as much detail as possible and email it to me directly, or fax it to attention Ben Griswold at 410 350 7308. If you already had a genetic mutation study done, please also include the results in your questionnaire. It is especially important to include as much clinical detail as possible (such as height, cleft palate, eye complications, joint and bone problems) about all the affected persons in your family. If you would like to do so, you can also mail photographs of affected persons as this will aid in determining the extent of craniofacial involvement.

Upon receiving your questionnaire, they will contact you and obtain a phone consent if you would like to participate without coming to Baltimore, or schedule a visit if you would like to be seen for a study visit. Obtaining the consent will also allow us to obtain a tissue sample if you are undergoing a surgical procedure at home at a future date.

Some of you have already participated and given samples when the study was located in Bethesda Clinical Center under the direction of Dr. Clair Francomano. They are still working with the samples and clinical information obtained from the study at that time. Some of you will be receiving reports regarding genetic mutations in the next few months.
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